A Word from Bobby
Spreading Love, Hope and Joy

As the holiday season approaches, we are filled with joy and gratitude for
another advent season. Our Christmas journey of spreading love, hope
and compassion to others in need of seeing or hearing God’s Christmas
message is important work.

We are illuminating the lives of the marginalized through the building of
solar powered medical clinics, providing handmade items like reusable
menstrual pads, beautiful dresses and hand bags. Friendship Methodist
Church and Gray Methodist Church are nearing the completion of the
10t and 11t clinics. Also, we are helping to build healthier African Villag-
es and India Communities with water well projects and water towers.
Clean water helps to eliminate diarrhea, cholera, dysentery, typhoid,
polio issues and many more water borne diseases.

Our friends and partners are spreading God’s cheer across local commu-
nities with various outreach projects such as the Dexter Boys and Girls
Club of America. These clubs provide life enhancing programs and char-
acter development experiences. Also, we have built handicap ramps and
putting families back into their homes.

In this season of giving, we are helping the Canas Methodist Church with
Rev. Dimas Alvarado of Costa Rica in Central America. Jonathan Harts-
field and Rev. Josh Gale have given great leadership to the Costa Rican
congregation. Even though their congregation is small their love for God
and others is large. We hope to continue to assist this congregation and
others in the area.

Also, we are proud of the Wet Feet Ministry with and their mission to
strengthen families and marriages. Mitchell and Jennifer Smith are doing
a great job of restoring hope in a broken world. Soon, they will be work-
ing in Jamaica along side another outreach ministry.

Amidst the hustle and bustle, let’s take a moment to reflect on the hope
and goodness that Christ brings to our lives and world. It’s a time to cher-
ish our blessings, embrace each other with love and find joy in giving
back to God'’s creation.

Thank you for being a light of hope in our world

and Merry Christmas to you and your family!




| want to give a shout out to Rev. Carl Bernhardt, Rev. Gary Boyles, Lizel Peter-
son and the youth of Andrew Methodist Church in Kathleen, GA. Your Savannah
ministries have touched so many lives that only heaven can know for sure the
numbers.

It was truly an honor to give and receive communion with our friend, Rev. Gor-
don B. Dukes, Jr. The mission team effectively completed two projects and each
of the homeowners were grateful for their labors of love.

The problem is meeting Team Jesus. We
are proud to be on His team as light and
salt to a darkened world. A big shoutout to
Christian Ingram and Rev. Jimbo Dominey
as we headed to Petersham, Massachu-
setts to help restore a bathroom.

It's always fun to attend old-
timey camp meetings at
Camp Tygart. The Word of
God was preached by Bish- ==l
op David Graves, we en- ~mead
joyed great singing and we
had a wonderful meal to-
gether. It was great leader-
ship by Rev. Dr. Paula Lewis.

From our family to yours

Wishing you a very
Merry Christmas and a
Happy and Blessed New Year!
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